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EUREKA CITY NEWS 

LETTER FROM THE MAYOR 

  

 

Dear Eureka Residents, 

As the holidays approach, I am filled with gratitude for the     
beautiful fall we’ve enjoyed and the crisp winter air that’s settling 
in.  Regardless of how you celebrate, let’s embrace this holiday 
season as a time for reflection and thanksgiving for the blessings 
in our lives.  Together, let’s light up Eureka and welcome a bright 
new year! 

 
I want to extend my heartfelt thanks to everyone who works   
tirelessly to make our community a better place each day.  Your 
efforts do not go unnoticed. 

 
Recently, I had the privilege of representing Eureka at the 1Utah 
conference in Cedar City.  It was inspiring to see both large and 
small communities come together to share successes and        
challenges.  I engaged in meaningful discussions with various 
government leaders, where we  explored the unique issues that 
our community faces now and in the future.  These conversations 
are invaluable, as they help us build a network of support and 
expertise we can call upon as needed. 

 
More good news:  FEMA is getting ready to award our city with 
the Eureka Flood Control Project HMGP 4578 Grant. 

 

Wishing you all a joyful and peaceful holiday season. 

 

Warm regards, 

 

Toni Dever 

Mayor of Eureka 

 

 

 

Please remember that with winter snow here, we have a 

couple of Ordinances in place for the safety of our citizens: 

 It shall be unlawful for any person who owns or has 

possession, custody, or control of any motor vehicle to 

park or knowingly allow to be parked any vehicle on or 

along U. S. Highway 6, also known as Main Street, 

within Eureka City limits overnight. 

                                            (Ordinance No. 2024-01-08-01)  

 It shall be unlawful to park, leave or abandon a vehicle 

on any portion of a City Street or right of way of a city 

street beginning November 1 to March 31. No parking 

at any time if there is any snow accumulation within the 

travel lanes regardless of date. Vehicles include but are 

not limited to automobiles, trucks, trailers, mobile 

homes, travel trailers, boats, buses, ATV’s, snowmo-

biles, or any device used in the transportation of hu-

mans, animals, or freight of any kind. 

                                            (Ordinance No. 05-14-2023-2) 

 Also remember to shut-off all outside water and winter-

ize your backflow devices to prevent broken water 

lines. 

 Help keep fire hydrants near your homes clear of snow 

in case of an emergency. 

 Be a good neighbor and help those in need clear the 

snow from their walks or driveways. 

 

 

 Building Permits are required in Eureka for projects 
such as remodeling/renovating a home, porches, decks, 
re-roofing, electrical, solar, sheds/structures over 200 
sq. ft., new homes, garages, carports, etc.  

 Business Licenses are required for both In-home and 
Commercial Businesses. This includes, but is not     
limited to, the sale of tangible personal property at retail 
or wholesale, the manufacturing of goods or property 
and the rendering of personal services for others for a 
consideration by persons engaged in any profession, 
trade, craft, business, occupation or other calling,    
except the rendering of personal services by an        
employee to his employer under any contract of       
personal employment.  

You can visit our website www.eurekautah.org or call the 

City Office 435-433-6915 if you have any questions       

concerning licensing and permits. 



CEMETERY SERVICE PROJECT 

A few months ago Andrew Ward came into the city 

office and spoke to Patricia. He is president of a 

group who get together a couple of times a year and 

engage in some kind of physical activity followed 

by a community service project. The group had   

decided that they wanted to climb to the summit of 

Mt. Nebo in October so he was looking for a     

community service project in this area.  Patricia 

gave me his phone number so I contacted him to 

discuss possible projects and after I sent him some 

photos of the large dead trees in the cemetery we 

decided that it would make a great service project. 

On October 12th 26 members showed up and, my, 

what they were able to accomplish. My neighbor, 

Chris Severa was pulling up some large sage brush 

between our yards so I ask him if he would be   

willing to help. He not only volunteered to help but 

got his son, KC to help and his wife Jessica to offer 

some coffee, hot chocolate and cookies as a thank 

you. They were able to cut down those big dead 

trees, clear the area around the veterans memorial      

section of all the weeds and huge sage brush.    

Warren Holman heard 

about the project so he 

showed up to help also. A 

big THANK YOU from all 

of the citizens of Eureka 

for a great job. 

 

Nick Castleton 
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SINCERE “THANK YOU” 

The Eureka City Mayor and Council would like to    

extend our heartfelt gratitude to the group,           

Adventures in Recovery (A.I.R.) - Boyce C.,  

Thomas W., Andrew W., William B., Chris D.,   

David T., Sam H., McKay P., David B., Joel M., 

Jeremy J., Christian C.,  Martin A., Billy W.,     

Bobby A., Joseph Z., Jacob J., Jason B., Brian S., 

Devin T., Geoffrey D., Tyler S., Jason C.,        

Harrison P., Cody L., and Andrew W., as well as 

some local citizens Nick Castleton, Chris Severa, 

KC Severa, Jesica Severa/Sipping Magic Coffee 

Apothecary and Warren Holman for volunteering 

their time and services to help out with such a 

worthy project. It was truly appreciated and it 

made the veteran’s area as well as other areas in 

the cemetery look very nice.   





ADVERTISE 

  Advertise your business in the Eureka 

Review.  The Eureka Review is also online on 

the City website: www.eurekautah.org 

 
1/8 page  $3.00  1/4 page  $6.00      
1/2 page  $12.00 Full page $24.00  

   
Contact the Eureka City Office at  

(435) 433-6915 

or email at eurekacity@eurekautah.org  

Deadline is on the 25th of each month 

Upcoming Meetings: 
 Public Hearing - 
       Monday, November 4, 2024 at 6:00 pm 
 
  Special Council Meeting -  
       Monday, November 4, 2024 at 6:30 pm 
 
*    City Council Work Meeting -   
      Monday, November 4, 2024 at 7:00 pm 
 
 City Council Meeting - 
      Tuesday, November 12, 2024 at 7:00 pm 
 
 Tintic Chamber of Commerce Meeting - 
      Monday, November 18, 2024 at 7:00 pm 
 
  
 

You can visit the City’s Website 
(eurekautah.org) to view agenda’s, minutes, 

or news from town. 

For a little Thanksgiving fun, we have hidden the following items throughout this news-

letter that pertain to Thanksgiving.  There are 15 items: 

 

Pilgrims                                                  Thanksgiving Dinner 

6 Turkeys  (Live & Cooked)                       Corn  

Pie    Acorns 

Cornucopia   Bushel of Apples 

 Pilgrim Hat w/pumpkins  Pumpkins w/leaves 
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OBITUARIES 

Arnold LaMar Swenson 
July 13, 1930 ~ October 7, 2024 

 

Arnold LaMar Swenson, age 94 of Eureka, Utah passed away October 7, 
2024. Arnold was born in Eureka, Utah on July 13, 1930 to Erik and 
Edith Swenson. Arnold graduated from Tintic High School in 1948. He 
worked for his stepfather, Ramon Achabal for a few years at the Silver 
Club. He joined the Marines. He was honorably discharged in 1959. He 
married Iris Hawkins on May 25, 1957. He worked at Dugway Proving 
Ground for 30 years. He and Iris had two daughters, Cynthia and Rachel. 

Arnold was good at many things. He remodeled and added on to the   
family home. He took care of the TV translators for Eureka and        

Mammoth for many years. He loved fixing electronics and often worked on different projects in his 
workroom. He was excited to spend time with family and especially loved when his grandchildren came 
along. 

Arnold was preceded in death by both his parents, four sisters, one brother and by the love of his life Iris 
(August 29, 2024). He is survived by his sister Noel Wall; his two children Cynthia (Terry) Kirgan,    
Rachel (Darrin) Carlson; his 5 grandchildren Jace (Ashley) Kirgan, Dayna (Christopher) Rush, RaeLe 
(Daymon) Barnes, Zane Kirgan, KayAnn (Josh) Adams, and 4 great-grandchildren, Cooper, Ember, Fox 
and baby Adams. 

We will miss him so much. He was the best dad anyone could have asked for. We would like to thank 
Mountain View Hospital and Central Valley Hospice for taking such good care of him in his last weeks. 

Graveside services will be held at Eureka Cemetery on October 12, 2024 at 11:00 am. 

There will not be a luncheon afterwards. 

Craig Walter Sutherland 
March 9, 1950 ~ September 12, 2024 

 

Craig Walter Sutherland passed away September 12, 2024.  Craig was 
born March 9, 1950, to Walter and Ila Sutherland.  Craig attended 
school in Eureka, graduating from Tintic High School.  Craig married 
Vicki McBride, and they had two sons, Jason and Todd.  Craig worked 
various jobs throughout his life. 

 

After Vicki passed away, Craig met Betty Chantler and in 1996 they were married.  They made their home 
in Peach Springs, Arizona. 

 

Craig is preceded in death by Vicki, his son Todd, parents Walt and Ila, sister Sylvia Campbell, brother 
John Sutherland.  He is survived by Betty, his son Jason (Martha) Pocatello, ID, stepchildren Jeremy and 
Kelly, 5 grandchildren, 4 great grandchildren, sister Ann Anderson (Jim) Scottsdale, AZ, brother Kerry, 
Denver, CO. 



 

December 2024 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
 

2 
City Council  

Work Meeting 
7 pm  

  

3 

  
  

4 
 
  

5 
  
 
 
 

6 

BPOE ELKS Meeting 
8 pm 

7 
  

8 9  

City Council  
Meeting 

7 pm 
  

10 
 Ladies of ELKS Meeting 

7 pm  
  

 

11 

 DUP  
L. D. S. Church 

11:00 am 
 

12 13 
  
 
 
 

14 
   

15 

  

16  

Tintic Chamber of 
Commerce Meeting 

 7 pm 
 

17 
   
  

   
  

18 

Senior Citizens 
  

 Food Bank 
1-2 pm 

19 
  
  

20 

BPOE ELKS Meeting 
8 pm 

  
  

21 
 

  
 

22 
 

23 

  
  
 
  

24 

Ladies of ELKS Meeting 
7 pm  

  
 

25 
Christmas Day 

  
 City Office  

Will Be Closed 

26 
  
  
 
 

27 

 
  
 
 

28 

  

29 
  

 

30 
  

   

31 
  

 
  
  
   
  

 
  
 
  
   

  

 
 
  
 
 
  
  

  

November 2024 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  
 

  
  

 
 
 

   
 
  

 
 

  
 
  

  
  
 
 
 

1 

BPOE ELKS Meeting 
8 pm 

2 
  

3 4 Public Hearing 6 pm 

City Council 
Special Council Meeting 

6:30 pm 
Work Meeting 7 pm 

 

5  

ELECTION DAY 
  
  
  

6 

  
 
 
  
  

7 8 
  
 
 
 

9 
  
 
  

10 

  

11 
VETERANS DAY 

 
City Office  

Will Be Closed 
 

12  
City Council Meeting  

7 pm 
   

Ladies of ELKS Meeting 
7 pm  

13 

DUP 
L. D. S. Church 

11 am 

14 
  
  

15 

BPOE ELKS Meeting 
8 pm 

  
  
 

16 
 

  
 

17 
 

18 
Tintic Chamber of 

Commerce Meeting 
 7 pm 

  

19 
 

  
 
 

20 
Senior Citizens 

 

21 
  
  
 
 

22 

 
  
 
 

23 

  

  

24 
  

 

25 
  

26 

 Ladies of ELKS Meeting 
7 pm  

 
  
   
  

27 

 Food Bank 
1-2 pm 

28 
THANKSGIVING DAY 

 
 
 

City Office  
Will Be Closed 

29 30 

 
Polar Blast  

Bash 
5 pm 

 


